








        April 2022
Dear Parent,
It's hard to believe that we are now in our final term of the year. Despite the many challenges brought about by Covid, we have had such a busy productive year and I can't believe how quickly it has flown past. The pupils are already settled into their normal routine and are working hard after a much-needed Easter break. 
Mrs Storey will continue to teach the class every Monday and cover my non- contact time before break on Tuesday morning.
For Maths this term, most pupils will start work on times tables. They will be introduced to the concept of multiplication and division in a very hands-on practical way. Pupils will also be carrying out a unit of data handling and another on money. We would be grateful if you could reinforce this at home and any time that you are out and about using cash. I realise that, probably like me and especially since Covid, you are using less cash these days and doing a lot of contactless transactions, but if the situation arises it’s a great thing to do with your child. You could even set up a simple play shop at home. Great fun! Most pupils will be adding up coins to 20p (or even 50p if they need more of a challenge) but not officially having to work out giving change at this point. 
Spelling homework on the Google classroom will continue as before and reading will continue to be sent home every second school day. Please try to sign the diary each time you have heard your child read and feel free to write any comments on how they have coped at home. Likewise, I will let you know if they are finding anything tricky when the reading is introduced at school each time. 
We are starting a new topic this term – Transport. A lot of the topic work will be historical and we will look at how transport developed and the changes that are taking place now. However, we will also be doing work on road safety and will go out on a traffic trail and to do a traffic survey. 
I have started work with the pupils in Music where we are looking at how an orchestra works and the work of professional musicians. I have introduced pupils to the work of the Royal Scottish National Orchestra and pupils have attended (and will attend more) virtual workshops where they get to meet different musicians from the RSNO. Work will be done on the different sections of the orchestra and their instrument ‘families’ We are exploring how music can be made, how it can sound, feel and affect us. We will learn how to compose and make and follow our own simple musical score, as well as make our own basic musical instruments. Pupils will be given the opportunity to lead our own orchestra as the conductor. After much background work, pupils will virtually attend 2 different musical performances by the RSNO which are modern narrated stories brought alive by the orchestra. If you have ever seen or heard Peter and the Wolf then it is a fairly similar idea to that. So far, I have been impressed by the enthusiasm of the pupils and their wonderful personal interpretation of the music to which they are listening. 
You will be receiving an individual full report of how your child is progressing in May when Pupil Reports are sent home, but if you have any pressing queries before then, feel free to pop a note in your child’s diary and we will get back to you as soon as we are able.
Looking forward to a super last term. 

Kind regards 

Gillian Stewart

Jenny Storey
